A CALL TO ACTION!

Darlington Chapter
South Carolina State University
National Alumni Association

IMPORTANT PLANNING MEETING }

Saturday, February 28, 2015 ;
5:00 PM

CRC Vision Center |

302 Pearl Street, Darlington, SC :

THE $100 MILLION CAMPAIGN FOR SOUTH CAROLINA STATE UNIVERSIT+!
SCSU Alumni, Friends and Well Wishers are

encouraged to attend this Very Important Meeting.

Saturday, February 28, 2015, at 5:00 PM: Convene a joint planning meeting at the CRC
Vision Center with the President of Darlington Chapter-South Carolina State University National
Alumni Association, the President of the SCSU National Alumni Association, the Director of
the CRC, along with other key members of the aforementioned organizations. ‘

1. Discuss and Develop plan of action |

¢ Join with other alumni organizations to inform and connect to raise the $100 l |
Million for SCSU

¢ Identify the medium by which to canvas all alumni associations and University
supporters

o Identify the office at the University where money is to be sent/collected

o Identify the means by which the money will be channeled to the University( i.e.,
checks, bank drafts, pay online on the University’s website)

e Establish the timeline with goals

e Other ideas from the persons present

2. Tuesday, March, 10, 2015, (TBD): Convene a meeting at the CRC, the President of
National Alumni Association, as well as the President and members of the Darlington
County Alumni Association, and other University supporters.

Dwight I. James, President 843 230-5754
Lina Malinda H. Pearson, Secretary 843 858-6660



“Hypocrisy in a Democratic Society”
By Wilhelmina P. Johnson
Darlington County Council

Hypocrisy in a Democratic Society is hard to take. South Carolina State
University with a legacy of 119 years is being destroyed without any
awareness of proper management, leadership and evaluation that should
have been a part of the Government Roles on all Levels of Leadership. It is
hard to believe the Damage to South Carolina State University recently on
the “announcement of the Closure of this Public African-American Institution
for Two Years.” It is hard to believe that this time when the country is
stressing “Human Rights” abroad that our government leaders are not
sensitive to the needs and desires of people here at home without regards to
race, color, creed, sex, religion, or national origin.

Our governmental system is so structured that the different levels can
interpret the laws in such a way that it is devastating to those without direct
input in the decision-making process. A law is not effective unless it is utilized
with consideration given to the positive and negative effects it will have on the
people.

This is not the time to play the “Blame Game.” South Carolina State
University is in the Healing Stage with Government and Educational Leaders
working Together on All Levels to continue the Legacy of 119 years. We
Have a Job To Do Together for South Carolina State University. “We must
keep it positivel” The $100 Million Campaign for South Carolina State
University is a Reality!!! , -
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